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Install the June 2024 Data
Update
To continue sending electronic scripts via eRx
Script Exchange after 25 June 2024, you must
have the June 2024 data update installed.

To check the data update version, go to Help
> About in Bp Premier. 

Download the
UpdaterWithoutDotNet_v22.exe
Visit the knowledge base and download the
supplied .exe file on the database server. 

Inspect the erxupdater.log in a
text editor
In a Window File Explorer, browse to C:\erx and
inspect the log file erxupdater.log in a text
editor. Scroll to the bottom of the text file to find
the exit code.

Did you recieve exit code = 0

The eRx Standard Adapter has not been updated
and you will need to contact Bp Premier Support.

The eRx adapter used by Bp Premier requires an update to
manage the erx.com.au certificate expiration on 25 June 2024. 

The adapter update was included as part of the June 2024 Bp
Premier Data update. However, some sites have reported issues
with the adapter update, or have not yet run the June 2024 Data
Update.

The eRx Standard Adapter has been successfully
updated. No further action is required.

Did you recieve exit code greater
than 0? For example 2.

https://kb.bpsoftware.net/support/KI_ManualNASHUpdate2024.htm#Manual2
https://kb.bpsoftware.net/support/KI_ManualNASHUpdate2024.htm#Manual2

